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BIG SIR COMMENTS:   

Dan Maglionico  

Hope to see you at our LIVE luncheon on July 13.  Lunch will be  discounted to only $15.  You will however need to 
have signed the waiver and show proof of vaccination.  All a member has to do is show proof to a BEC officer.  You can 
show your card or take a picture, show it to an any officer who will let Gary know for his records. If you have not yet 

signed the waiver, we will have blank copies available for signing. 
 
We will resume normal luncheon activities to include golf monetary awards, sign ups for August golf, recognition of guests  and 
new  members, wine drawing and the ever popular book swap.  We will be introducing your BEC members and will open the mic 
for your comments. 
 
Highlight of the meeting will be presentation of The Super Senior  President's Award to all members that have or will celebrate their 
90th or 95th  birthday in 2020 and 2021.  Recipients include: 
 
Jack Collins - 8-12-1930 
Henry Price - 6-17-1930 
Leo Harrity - 8-13-1930 
Gilbert Anderson - 12-16-11930 
Kenneth Millet - 10-26-1931 
Greg Lazaga - 3-24-1931 
Foster  Maxwell - 12-19-1931 
Peter McDonough - 3-8-1931 
Eldon Raber - 3-10-1926 
 
It will be a distinct honor to present these certificates. 
See you at the luncheon.           Dan  

ACTIVITES:  Norm Steinbach .    

 

Golf has been the only activity that branch members have been able to participate in during the last 16 months.  Bocce 
Ball has been added a couple of months ago and the monthly luncheons will start-up in July.   As activity chairman/

coordinator, my job is to help add new activities to the branch.  Please contact me at the luncheon with ideas for new activities or 
would like to volunteer to start up an activity.  
Now for a little humor: 
 A priest, a minister, and a rabbi want to see who’s best at his job. So they each go into the woods, find a bear, and attempt to con-
vert it. Later they get together. The priest begins: “When I found the bear, I read to him from the Catechism and sprinkled him with 
holy water. Next week is his First Communion.” 
“I found a bear by the stream,” says the minister, “and preached God’s holy word. The bear was so mesmerized that he let me bap-
tize him.” 
They both look down at the rabbi, who is lying on a gurney in a body cast. “Looking back,” he says, “maybe I shouldn’t have started 
with the circumcision.             

             Norm 



 

 

SIR 102 Newsletter Treasurer Report 

Month of June, 2021 to 06/22/21 

 

 

Monthly Luncheon Tuesday, July 13, 2021; Cost $15.00(2) 
2) 2021 Regular Cost $20. July luncheon discount $5 

Note: The Branch is collecting $20 Yearly Dues for 2021. 

If you have not paid and want to remain a member, please make your 

check payable to:  SIR102 and mail it to: 

John Slingerland 

9831 Beckenham Drive 

Granite Bay CA 9574 

if you are an existing member and are unsure if you have paid your 2021 

dues, please email Johnpslingerland@gmail.com before sending your 

check. 

 

BEGINNING FUNDS   
 

 
$6,189.4

 
       

General Accounts:       

Bank Dividends   
  

 $0.24 

2021 Yearly Dues (1)
  

  
 $0.00 

State SIRS (3rd Qtr. Assessment)         ($243.25) 

Constant Contact-Hosting  
  

 ($20.00) 

Net General gain/(loss)   
 ($263.01) 

 
   

  
 

 

 
   

  
 

 

Custodial Accounts:  
  

 $0.00 

Net Custodial gain/(loss)   
 $0.00 

 
   

  
 

 

ENDING FUNDS:   
  

 
$5,926.4

 
   

  
  

140 Active Members Through June 22, 2021.    

        

1) No dues Collected During June      



TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR:      Jim Reese. 

                                               HTTPS://WWW.SIR102.COM  

It looks like we are back as a branch and will have our first luncheon on the 13th.  Since we will be having a luncheon this 

month, we will be implementing some of the golf club routines from before the pandemic.   All golf fee refunds, win-
nings, and overpayments will be given out at the luncheon.  The next month signup sheets will be emailed and will be posted on 
102’s website.  Signup sheets and payments can be turned in before the luncheon from 9:30 to 11.  There will be standby and can-
cellation sheets available for the remaining rounds of the month.  

We will have shotgun starts at Woodcreek, Teal Bend, and Lincoln Hills this month.  2021 Match Play still has undefeated members 
in each flight with the loser (elimination) brackets in full tilt.  2021 Club Championship’s first round has been played.  You can still 
sign up to participate, but you will only be able to use your 3 lowest net scores from the 4 remaining CC rounds.  

We are having a modified Carson City golf trip this month from 21-23 July; 3 days / 2 nights with 2 rounds of golf.  Both days will 
be scrambles.  Over 20 plus members have already signed up for the trip, join them. 

My favorite country song was My Best Friend Ran Off With My Wife and I Miss Him So.  My new one is I’m So Miserable With-
out You, It’s Almost Like Having You Here.          
              Jim 

   

 

                                                                                                                     
BIRDIES AND BOGEY 

July 2021 

GOLF CHAIRMAN:  Don Wagner 
 
CARSON CITY ..  You should all have seen our flier on Carson City by now.  If not, just contact our TD Jim Reese 

who has copies he can give or email to you.  This is a modified version of our past golf trips to Carson City due to State SIR rules 
on gathering indoors.  That doesn’t change the value of a couple of days of golfing on some premium course and simply hanging 
out with new and old friends.  Eagle Valley West gives you a great view of the Carson Valley as the course winds up the side of 
hills.  Dayton Valley is often used for state qualifiers and is in great shape.  
 
Although we have no “official” SIR events in the evenings, I’m sure many of us will be inviting others to join together for dinner 
or just have a nice lunch after a round of golf at the club house.  Its a good price which includes all prize monies and CTTP on 
every hole for both days (with a minimum of three winners per hole).  Reservations must be made by July 4th.  Check out the 
flier share it with friends and family who are also invited to come with you.  After over of year of staying at home…SIGN UP 
AND TREAT YOURSELF :) 
 
 
Golf Truism: It’s easier to get up at 6:00 AM to play golf that at 10:00 AM to mow the grass. 

             Don  

Floyd Barnett 85 Bud Banker 79 Jerry Ontiveros 74 

George Wheeler 80 Michael Easton 79 Jerry Timmons 72 

Frank Mason 79 Paul Fillo 77 Michael Bowling 61 



 
SIR 102  2020 OFFICERS 

BIG SIR………………..Dan Maglionico  

LITTLE SIR……………. Open 

SECRETARY…………Tom Hennessey  

ASST. SECRETARY…….Jim Lasiter  

TREASURER…….… ...John Slingerland 

ASST. TREASURER…...Phil Quinley  

DIRECTORS 

Norm Steinbach      (2021) 

Ulf Tylen.      (2021) 

Cliff Jones       (2021) 

Larry DeZonia     (2022) 

Gary Adams     (2023) 

George Wheeler     (2023) 

Don Wagner     (HLM) 

Gary Bohn      (HLM) 

 

 

 

STATE OFFICERS 

State President:      Stu Williams  

Area 3 Governor:   Kevin Mahoney  

Director Region 1       Mark Stuart    

 

SIR 102 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

AUDITOR                  Don Lewis 

ATTENDANCE         Larry Dezonia  

ACTIVITIES    Norm Steinbach 

BOOK EXCHANGE  Tom McKinley 

CHAPLAIN                VACANT 

GOLF                          Don Wagner 

HARDWARE             VACANT  

MEMBERSHIP          Larry Dezonia 

NEWSLETTER  George Wheeler 

SUNSHINE               VACANT 

TRAVEL                    Bill Maffei 

WEBMASTER           Gary & Steve 
   Adams  

BOWLING                 VACANT 

RAMP Recruitment    VACANT  

RAMP Activities   Norm Steinbach 

RAMP Membership    Larry Dezonia  

Gordon Nielson 1983 

Pete Tapella 1984 

Roy Bostic 1985 

Don Johnson 1986 

Paul Siglin 1987 

Wesley Fisk Jr. 1988 

Ray Nyman 1989 

Don Gaylord 1990 

Les Jones 1991 

Don Gaylord 1992 

Rock Sorgman 1993 

Bill Spencer 1994 

Tom Warburton 1995 

Don Neudeck 1996 

Don Gayner 1997 

Don Wiles 1998 

Tom Eyman 1999 

Bob Simowski 2000 

Stan Spalding 2001 

Chuck Shoemaker 2002 

Lloyd Browning 2003 

Bob Baker 2004 

Don Wagner 2005 

Frank Mason 2006 

PAST 102 BIG SIR 

Bill Drake, 2007 

Speedy Sheetz 2007 

Joe Virga 2008 

Mickey Wagner 2009 

Bob Lamora 2010 

Jim Johnson 2011 

Dick Larsen 2011 

Jim Reese 2012 

Gary Bohn 2013 

Don Whalen 2014 

Dick Coleman 2015 

Jeff Dye 2015- 2016 

Norm Steinbach 2017 

Cliff Jones 2018 

Larry Dezonia 2019 

Mike Lorton 2020 

Dan Maglionico 2020/21 

HONARARY LIFE MEMBERS 

               As Of 

Donald (Don) A. Wagner  2/23/2012   8.7 yrs 

Gary Bohn                         12/9/2014   6.2 yrs 

Thomas Eyman               9/12/17   3.1 yrs 

  

NON-RESPONSIBILIY DECLARATION 

All travel activities and other activities arranged for by Sons in Retirement, Inc. 
and its Branches are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their 
guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement, Inc. and its Branches do not 
assume any responsibility for the well-being or safety of the participants or pas-
sengers or safety of the participants or their property, in any matters pertaining to 
said events or activities. (Rule 345) 

 

NEWSLETTER INPUT: Please contact 
me if you want to have the newsletter 
sent to a potential member for a couple 
of months or if you have any input for 
“your” newsletter. Phone me, 916-332-
4855 or email g_wheeler@sbcglobal.net 

Sons In Retirement is a nonprofit public benefit corpo-
ration for retired men, devoted to the promotion of 
independence and dignity of retirement. SIR's purpose 
is to assist men in renewing former friendships and 
provide opportunities to make new friends through 
association with other retirees. The only requirement 
for membership is that a man be retired and sponsored 
by an active member. Membership shall be open to 
men retired from fulltime gainful occupation, regard-
less of age, race, color or religion. Visit the SIR web-
site at http://sirinc.org/ 



George Wheeler (Editor) 

4321 Worthingion Dr.  

North Highlands, CA 95660 


